
From: Hayden Grooms
To: 'normfay@hotmail.com'normfay@hotmail.com

Date: 3/1/2017 4:22:59 PM
Subject: Horry County Convention

Good afternoon,
 
My name is Hayden Grooms and I am contacting you on behalf of Lieutenant Governor Kevin Bryant. I am contacting 
you to get some information on the Horry County Convention scheduled for next month, April 22. We are trying to 
attend as many county conventions as possible in order to speak to local parties about local issues. We are hoping to 
address the Berkeley County Convention at the start of their meeting, scheduled for 9:00 AM, and be able to address 
the Horry County Convention towards the end of the meeting, around noon. Please let me know if the above request 
can at all be accommodated.
 
I sincerely appreciate all that you are doing for the Republican Party.
 
Thanks again,
 
Hayden Grooms
Director of External Affairs
Office of Lt. Governor
(803) 734-0107
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